
 
 

      
 
Law Enforcement 
Liaison Office 
1401 Broadway 
San Diego, CA  
92101-5729 
 
San Diego  
Police Officer 
Mark Herring 
(619) 531-1500 
 
San Diego 
Sheriff's Deputy 
Adriana Uribe 
(619) 531-1547 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Suspect Wanted for Residential Burglary  
And Elder Abuse 

Up to $1,000 Reward Offered  
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

June 28, 2018 
 

San Diego County Crime Stoppers along with investigators from the San Marcos 
Sheriff's Station are asking for the public’s assistance in identifying and locating 
suspects who burglarized an elderly person’s home in unincorporated Escondido. 
 
On May 23, 2018 at about 4:15 p.m. at a home located in the 600 block of Via Rancho 
Parkway, an unknown male suspect posed as a worker from the water district. The 
suspect told the elderly victim that he needed to come inside to inspect the victim's 
plumbing.  Once inside, the suspect lured the victim to the backyard and distracted the 
victim's attention away from the house.  When the victim was outside, an additional 
suspect(s) entered the house and stole valuables. 
 
The suspect is described as a White male, standing 5'10" tall and weighing 160 
pounds. He had short black hair and a black beard.  The suspect had a light 
complexion and was able to speak in a Russian sounding language.  The suspect was 
wearing dark color clothing that resembled a uniform.   
  
 

***A sketch of the suspect can be found on page 2 of this release.*** 
 
 
Anyone with information on the identity or location of the suspect is asked to call the 
San Marcos Sheriff's Station at (760) 510-5200 or the Crime Stoppers anonymous tip 
line at (888) 580-8477.  Crime Stoppers is offering up to a $1,000 reward to anyone 
with information that leads to an arrest in this case.   Visit the Crime Stoppers website 
at www.sdcrimestoppers.org for more information on how to send anonymous web 
and mobile app tips. 
 
 

• Media inquiries about this case can be directed to Detective Ryan Murphy at 
(760) 510-5241 or via email at Ryan.Murphy@sdsheriff.org. 
 

• Media inquiries about Crime Stoppers can be directed to Deputy Adriana 
Uribe at (619) 531-1547 or email at Adriana.Uribe@sdsheirff.org or Officer 
Mark Herring at (619) 531-1500 or email at msherring@pd.sandiego.gov. 
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